
 FIRE STAFF REPORT FSR-005/2019 

 

 
TO: Mayor Gibson & Members of Council 
 

FROM:   M. Alcock, Fire Chief/CEMC 
 

DATE OF MEETING: March 26, 2019 
 

SUBJECT: Fire Station Project Status 
 

 
RECOMMENDATION(S):  
 

THAT this report be received for information 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
 

This report includes a status update and presentation regarding the Joint 
Emergency Services Facility project.  
 
BACKGROUND 
 
Following the Council approved purchase of lands on Highway 3, west of Chambers 
Corner’s for the proposed purpose of a Fire Station, and the direction to investigate options.  
Staff, has developed a proposal for a Joint Emergency Service facility that would potentially 
locate Fire, EMS, and a shared community Police office, for the residents of the Township 
of Wainfleet. 
 
In a meeting with potential partners, it was suggested that staff develop a presentation, 
outlining the needs and the proposed facility.  Appendix ‘A’ is the draft presentation that will 
be delivered to the potential Emergency Service Partners (ESP’s). 
 
A presentation at the March 28

th
 2019 meeting of the Niagara Region Police Services Board 

has been secured, where Township of Wainfleet staff will deliver the proposal utilizing the 
attached presentation. 
 
Further meetings are being developed, with the hopes that all ESP’s show interest in the 
shared facility. 
 
OPTIONS/DISCUSSION: 
 
None. 
 
FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS: 
 
None. 
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OTHERS CONSULTED: 
 
Deputy Fire Chief – Shawn Schutten 
SLT 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
 

1) Appendix “A” – Presentation to Emergency Service Partners 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by,  Approved by, 
 
  
    
Morgan Alcock  William Kolasa   
Fire Chief/CEMC                        Chief Administrative Officer
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